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Executive Board Meeting
September 13, 2000

Call to Order:
Eric Zimmerman opened the meeting at 11:00 a.m.

Attending:

[ "Name |  Position | Present | Absent |
Wes Wonderlin Vice President
| GwynGreen |

Gwyn Green

Greg Werich Treasurer
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| SusanRice |  District3 |

Also in attendance was past President, Ted Ward.
Secretary’s Report:

The July and August minutes were handed out with only one correction to be made to the August minutes. Tim McAlhany
was present at the August meeting. Wes Wonderlin motioned to accept both minutes; Allison Juliot seconded, all in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:

Greg presented the treasurer's report stating that he had not received any bills yet from French Lick. Susan presented the
bills from French Lick. He stated he would send out a second letter to Anthony Favors for a bad check that was written on
July 7, 2000, asking for repayment. He also has completed the bi-annual lobby report. The total expenditures for 2000
thus far is $3,100.00.

He will report on the checking accounts next month. He is waiting until this current cycle of billing is over to discuss
investing excess monies. He will discuss it further at next month's meeting. If Greg can present what the excess monies
are then maybe it can be decided by the board what to do with the excess. If a committeg needs to be formed, we can
decide that later. Susan then presented Greg with the bills from French Lick. Paul McGfiff motioned to accept the
treasurer's report and Scott Dawson seconded. All were in favor.

Membership:

Lori broke down membership reports into districts and gave them to the representatives so they can see who is listed as
an active member, new or renewed member and if they have paid for 2000. She asked all representatives to please
make any changes necessary and get those back to her. The lists do not include the memberships received at the
conference and she will need the list to update the database. We are at least six months behind on sending out
certificates, cards and binders. She has printed out all of the certificates and cards and has put together all the packets
but we are completely out of binders. She has ordered 200 binders. We have about 80 still to go out from 1999. She
should have the binders in a couple of weeks and she will get them together and bring them to the next meeting to the
dist. reps. She did a query on 10 year members and we have twelve that need to be recognzed for this year alone. Ted
asked Lori to please look into ten year members from the past two years because he knows we are behind on those as
well. Lori mentioned that we usually send out invoices at the end of September, early October. Eric then started a
discussion regarding whether we should change our membership cycle. The bylaws say that the membership year should
run from Jan. 1 to Dec. 31 and any membership dues taken after Oct. 1st shall be issued to the following year. It was
agreed by all that this creates a problem for all those who become members through the fall conference. Wes mentioned
that their Auditor will no longer pay for their membership and will only pay for it through registering for the conference. If
that is going to be the trend for all counties, this would be another reason we may need to change the cycle. In order to
change the bylaws, we have to wait until next year. No formal motions were made but Eric instructed Lori notto do a





[image: image2.png]mass mailing this year and to just catch up on the people who have paid. We may need to change it also to show good
membership numbers in the beginning of the year when legislature is in full swing. A discussion was had and it was
decided that Lori should send the membership packets out herself instead of giving them to the district representatives to
send out.

This brought up another issue of postage for everyone. Ted brought up that we might need to consider getting some pre-
paid postage, a postage machine or bulk mail rate. We would need to discuss where we would base the postage
machine. Maybe the minutes could be distributed down the road by the Membership Coordinator or Secretary. Members
may be happier seeing more prompt distribution. Susan said that it would be worth checking into Pitney Bowes because
of how cheap it was to send out the conference material. Lori and Gwyn were asked to check into these options and
report at next meeting. It was also requested that the proposed minutes be sent out prior to each meeting so that
changes could be made and then we wouldn't have to take so much time reading them at each meeting.

Education:

The reason Don Yingling's expenses were so extensive last year was because he paid for his own hotel and then we
reimbursed him. Wes moved to pay Paul Southwick and Judge Bruno for $94.85 for the mileage (28 cents a mile) and
meal they incurred for the conference. Paul seconded. No further discussion. All in favor. Susan brought final reports
from French Lick. . Total money brought in from the conference was $17,780.00. This amount did not include the money
for memberships that was collected. Total Expenses for the conference were $4,760.18 in comparison to the $7,401.00
last year. Lori informed Susan that the fees we were charged for the power point projector needed to be questioned
because we brought our own projector. Also, Susan said they charged us for some pizzas at the breakfast on Friday and
there were no pizzas at the breakfast. She has called French Lick twice to try and rectify it. Susan has not yet followed
up on the woman who was not a corporate member but had a booth. It seemed that the new format of the conference
worked out well,

Scott reported on the speakers. The most attended were Criminal Personality, Interpersonal Communication and
Defensive Tactics. There weren't evaluations handed out at a couple of sessions. There were very few negative
comments on the surveys. Most of them were logistical problems like sound quality in the rooms and temperature of the
room. It was discussed that next year's speakers need to have microphones. It was agreed that all the speakers should
be advised of the outcomes of the surveys along with the thank yous.

Alison handed out graphs of the results from the POPAI surveys. Some of the ideas for improvement included handing
out a listing all of the attendees at the conference. Ailan stated he heard that many people do think the conference should
be north next year. Wes stated because of his position, as Vice President, he has to be the Chair of the Education
Committee. We received information on amenities from Potowatomi Inn. It is still unknown whether they have enough
hotel rooms. Wes asked for two volunteers for an Investigative Committee to check into it. Tim and Allan volunteered.
Eric asked if it was ok to write a thank you note to the vending company that donated the DVD Player. Eric will bring it
next time for everyone to sign.

Scholarships:

Paul contacted the Legacy Fund. Returns are good. Paul believes that we still owe them $1100.00. Paul moved to have
the money transferred, Greg seconded the motion. All were in favor. Paul stated it would take $10,000.00 for the
scholarship to endow itself. This needs to be checked into since that would be a good return on our money if we chose to
do that in the future. We might be able to discuss asking for contributors to try and raise the $10,000.00. The interest that
we earn will need to be discussed in the budgetary process for inclusion in our assets.

Corporate Membership/Legislation:

The next Study Commission Meeting is scheduled for the 28" of Sept. at 10:00 at the State House. Salaries are going to
be discussed. The lobbyist is doing very well. We hear from Glenna frequently. Lori stated she is going through
Corporate Memberships now. It was discussed that we need to invoice Corp. Members in January and get them more
involved in what we do.

Election:

No report.

Old Business:

It was agreed that the newsletter needs to go out every quarter. Lori needs to check on calendars.





[image: image3.png]District 4 position was won by Bev Blitten. Todd McKechnie put in his formal resignation. He has accepted a Federal
Probation job in Atlanta. William Wakeland ran against Todd in the last election. Allison will check with him and the other
counties in the district to see if anyone is interested in the position. She will ask them to submit letters of interest to her.
The question was raised about POPAI getting more involved in regional meetings and Orientation.

New Business/Merchandise:

Jack still had some unclaimed prizes from the golf outing at French Lick. They were distributed to district reps to be
handed out. Gwyn will keep all of the merchandise until a final resting place can be determined. It was agreed that the
merchandise needed to be organized so that we are only taking one or two bins to conferences. Susan asked if we were
going to send out Christmas cards. Paul motioned that we should spend up to $550.00 for Christmas cards this year.
Alison seconded. All in favor. Alison will do some more checking into the website. We will need to discuss membership
card software in the future.

New chairs to committees were decided:

Education: Wes Wonderlin, Scholarship: Paul McGriff with help from Scott and Alison, Corporate Membership: Susan
Rice, Legislation: Eric Zimmerman and Paul McGriff, Election: Allan with help from Gwyn.

The cost of POPAI gear for members needs to be discussed. Greg moved to close the meeting, Paul seconded. Meeting
dismissed.
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Monthly Register Report (checking)
; 8/14/00 Through 9/11/00

‘ Page 1
Date

Num Description Memo Clr Amount
————— e

BALANCE 8/13/00 6,698.92

8/14/00 1612 Two Brothers Engraving Thomas Frederick award -141.65
8/14/00 1613 Susan Rice Snacks (CPO) & Door Prizes (French ... -529.81
8/18/00 DEP Merchandise Sales 2000 Conference merchandise 207.00
8/18/00 DEP Cash Change: deposit #20 50.00
8/18/00 DEP Ron Neuman 2000 dues: deposit #20 25.00
8/18/00 DEP AIT Laboratories 2000 dues: deposit #20 325.00
8/18/00 DEP Mingus Moutain Estate Resid. Center 2000 dues: deposit #20 325.00
8/18/00 DEP St. Joseph County 2000 conference: deposit #20 70.00
8/18/00 DEP Whitley County 2000 conference: deposit #20 140.00
8/18/00 DEP Marshall County 2000 dues: deposit #20 50.00
8/18/00 DEP Marshall County 2000 conference: deposit #20 210.00
8/18/00 DEP White County 2000 Conference: deposit #20 110.00
8/18/00 DEP Lori Calderone 2000 dues: deposit #20 25.00
8/18/00 DEP Clark County 2000 dues: deposit #20 25.00
8/18/00 DEP Noble County 2000 conference: deposit #20 110.00
8/18/00 DEP Porter County 2000 dues: deposit #20 25.00
8/18/00 DEP Allen County 2000 dues: deposit #20 50.00
8/18/00 DEP Benton County 2000 dues: deposit #20 50.00
8/18/00 DEP Kelly Smith 2000 dues: deposit #20 25.00
8/18/00 DEP Jacob Fletcher 2000 dues: deposit #20 25.00
8/18/00 DEP Jason Dillmon 2000 dues: deposit #20 25.00
8/18/00 Susan Rice Hauling -5.00
. 8/18/00 1614 Gregory Werich Change money -50.00
8/18/00 1615 Maralee Roark Refund -40.00
8/18/00 1616 Pitney Bowes Mailing Services -149.44
8/28/00 DEP Allen County 2000 dues: deposit #21 25.00
8/28/00 DEP Tracy & Mary Kay Dobbs 2000 dues: deposit #21 50.00
8/29/00 1617 Express Printing Copies: Annual Fin. Report -206.25
9/1/00 1618 Don Yinglin 2000 Conference -226.42
TOTAL 8/14/00 - 9/11/00 598.43
BALANCE 9/11/00 ' 7,297.35

TOTAL INFLOWS 1,947.00
TOTAL OUTFLOWS -1,348.57
NET TOTAL 598.43
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Bank,Cash,CC Accounts

Overall Cash Flow
1/1/00 Through 9/11/00

Category Description

Bookkeeping-Account Adjustment

Dues-Membership Dues:
Corporate-Corporate Dues
Membership-Membership Dues

TOTAL Dues-Membership Dues

Interest Inc-Interest Income

Other Inc-Other Income:
Conference-Conference Registration
Merchandise-Merchandise Sales

TOTAL Other Inc-Other Income
TOTAL INCOME
EXPENSES : -

Business-Operations/Business Costs:
Bond-Treasurer Bond
Lobbying-Lobbying Registration
Miscellaneous-Miscellanecus
PO Box-Post Office Box
Postage-Postage

TOTAL Business-Operations/Business Costs
Education-Education:
Conference-Conference Costs
Summit-Chief's Summit

TOTAL Education-Education
Lobbyist-Lobbyist/Consultant:
Services-Lobbyist Services Fee

TOTAL Lobbyist-Lobbyist/Consultant
Membership-Membership Supplies:
Misc.-Misc

TOTAL Membership-Membership Supplies
Merchandise-Merchandise
Miscellanous-Other Miscellaneous:

Affiliation Due-Affiliation Dues

Plagues-Plaques

Miscellanous-Other Miscellaneous-Other

TOTAL Miscellanous-Other Miscellaneous
Newsletters-Newsletters:

Spring-Spring Newsletter
TOTAL Newsletters-Newsletters

TOTAL EXPENSES

TOTAL INCOME - EXPENSES

1/17'00-
9/11/'00

348.98

8,125.00

156,595.00

23,720.00
177.03

760.00
776.50

1,536.50

25,782.51

100.00
100.00
361.53
57.00
808.16
1,426.69

945.67
1,921.30

2,866.97
3,000.00

3,000.00
34.64

34.64
4,154.25

250.00
183.65
25.00
458.65
76.00

76.00

12,017.20

13,765.31

9/11/00

Page 1
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POPAI Balance Sheet
As of 9/11/00

Acct

ASSETS
Cash and Bank Accounts
301658407-POPAI Checking Account
584543032-POPAI Savings Account

TOTAL Cash and Bank Accounts

TOTAL ASSETS
LIABILITIES & EQUITY

LIABILITIES
EQUITY

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY

9/11I'00
Balance

7,297.35
20,005.78

27,303.13

27,303.13

0.00
27,303.13

27,303.13

9/11/00

Page 1
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102 W, Market Street, Suite 404

Bluffton, Indiana 46714-2050
Telephone: 219-824-6496 Fax 219-824-6511

Chief Probation Officer; Gregory E. Werich
Probation Officers: Vicki L. Cale
Scott N. Ailor
Stephanie L. Holmes
James P. Smith

Secretaries: Dianne E. Schwarzkopf
Susan K. Reinhard

August 8, 2000

Anthony J. Favors
7607 C Kingsport Dr.
Indianapolis, IN 46156

RE: MEMBERSHIP DUES

Dear Mr. Favors;

I recently received notice that your check for POPAI membership dues did not clear due to insufficient
funds. As a result of this transaction, our association suffered a $25.00 service charge. I have attached
‘ copies of these documents for your reference.

To remain in good standing with your POPAI membership, I am requesting that you submit a money
order in the amount of $50.00 to satisfy both your 2000 annual dues and the aforementioned service
charge. This should be completed on or before August 15, 2000, and sent to the address listed above.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully,

%—A
Gregory E. Werich
POPAI Treasurer
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[image: image16.png]Did you know that POPALI had a website? Yes. 68

No: 71
Have you been to the website? Yes:. 27
No: 36

How do you think POPAI can help probation excel?

Continue presenting conference

Lobby for legislation that helps our profession

Help with salary increases

Continue with variety @ conferences, increase session amount
Keep informed of legislation

Be more active in lobbying for decreased caseloads
Provide opportunities to network

Regional training

Provide support staff development

Communicate better by spreading information
Probation needs to be “marketed” to the public, POPAI can help
Educate on PO discretion (i.e. PTR’s)

Push for salary schedule past 5 years

Become more interactive with PO’s

Assist with options for status offenders

Work on promoting retention of PO’s

Assist Probation Departments in working together
Create higher standards for PO’s

Continue Chief's Summit

Get involved with Probation Study Committee
Assist by having a united front
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Positives-

Conference always seems put together well

Organization has helped profession very much

French Lick Conference is awesome

Great job creating membership coordinator

Appreciate all that POPAI has done

Keep up the good work

Website is positive, like job posting section

Feel POPAI conference is far superior to IJC’s conference
Enjoy free time at conference

Negatives-

Should list all attendees of the French Lick Conference

Need membership growth

Need more speakers at the conference from academia, private &
government

Poor registration at the conference (people had registered & had
no packet information)

No guidance is requested from “average” members, a few people
are making the decisions for a large number of people

POPAI should do more to sell itself at organization & events
Members have a great deal of apathy

Website is very good, but it needs to stay updated

Not enough information distributed to new employees to become
members, and then once members no information is sent
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Don Yingling
Jeff Brown
Barbara Brugnaux
Bill Elliott

Bruce Embrey
Paul Southwick
Don Travis
Blaine Frederick

Other Expenses

Don Yingling
Eddie Moore

FOOD AND BEVERAGE

8/16/00

8/17/00

8/18/00

Prime Rib Buffet
Refreshment Break

Continental Breakfast
Fajita Buffett
Refreshment Break
Pizza Buffett

Kegs

Continenta1~Breakfast
Subtotal

Service Charge (18%)
State Tax (5%)

MISCELLANEQOUS

Disc Jockey
Bartender
Audio/Visual

Door Prizes

Favors

Copying

Supplies (folders, etc.)

$169.06
$ 84.53
$ 84.53
$ 84.53
$ 84.53
$ 84.53
$169.06
$ 84.53

$226.42
$150.00

$7,266.00
$ 742.00

$1,666.00
$4,186.00
$ 697.00
$ 899.25
$ 900.00

§ 29750

$16,653.75
2,997.68
832.69

$ 400.00
$ 100.00
$924.00
$491.98
$ 885.09
$ 6648
$ 166.04

SUBTOTAL

SUBTOTAL

SUBTOTAL

$1,221.72

$20,484.12

$ 3,033.59

GRAND TOTAL

$24,739.43





[image: image19.png]2000 Fall Conference Revenue

REGISTRATIONS

254 @ $70.00/person $17,780.00
MEAL TICKETS

10 @ $40.00/person $ 400.00
SPONSOR REIMBURSEMENT

Pizza Party/Dance $1,799.25

(Correctional Management)
GRAND TOTAL $19,979.25

2000 Fall Conference Summary

EXPENSES $24,739.43
REVENUE $19,979.25

TOTAL COST TO POPAL: $4,760.18

*%% Also generated four new Corporate Members through the conference:

Menges Mountain

Rite of Passage

AIT Laboratories

Lifeline Youth and Family Services





